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May 6, 2022 
 
Valerie Capels, Town Administrator 
PO Box 249 
Bristol, VT 05443 
 
Re: Downtown Transportation Fund Award for the Basin Street Improvement Project 
 
Congratulations, 
 
I am pleased to inform you that on April 25, 2022, the Downtown Development Board 
awarded a grant to the Town of Bristol in the amount of $200,000 in Downtown 
Transportation funds, and $26,000 of Clean Water funds from the Downtown Transportation 
Fund for the Basin Street Improvement Project, as detailed in your application. A Grant 
Agreement between the Town of Bristol and the Vermont Agency of Commerce and 
Community Development will be sent to you for signature shortly. 
 
Please contact the Vermont Downtown Program if you have any questions (828-1948), Gary 
Holloway at gary.holloway@vermont.gov or Jenni Lavoie at jennifer.lavoie@vermont.gov.  
 
On behalf of the Downtown Development Board, congratulations and thank you for your 
investment in downtown Bristol.   
 
Regards, 

 
 
Josh Hanford, Commissioner 
Department of Housing and Community Development 
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